EPISCOPAL CATHEDRAL

TRINITY

Our mission is to welcome all people
to know and live as Christ in the
world.

- Friday
The Carillon September 26, 2025

The Dean's Dispatch

Tell Out
My Soul

And Mary said,
"My soul magnifies the Lord,
and my spirit rejoices in God my Savior...”
Luke 1:46-47, NRSV

Dear Trinitarians,

As Christians we are story tellers. We have an ancient narrative, one that describes the beginning of time and the



https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&nav=80a0b148-e7c1-4cab-adc4-6935f74992c3

relationship between God and God’s Creation. We see this story grow through the prophetic tradition until our
story recounts the life and gifts of the Son of God. But the story doesn’t end with the Resurrection just as it did
not end with the Cross, it continues on in each of us today as we encounter and are transformed by the Good
News.

Luke’s Gospel is bookended by the animated story-telling of two women named Mary. Early in the Gospel, Mary
the mother of Jesus, tells us of her encounter with the Divine who informs her that she will bear a child who will
change the world. She proclaims her joy: “Tell out my soul! The Greatness of the Lord!” (from Hymn 437, Hymnal
1982. It paraphrases the Magnificat, Mary's prophetic hymn of joy) At the end of the Gospel, another Mary, Mary
Magdalene, visits the tomb to discover it empty and receives instructions from the Risen Christ to go tell the
others. She carries this Good News with jubilance to the Disciples, becoming the Apostle to the Apostles.

What is your Good News; the idea, dream, or challenge placed in your heart by God, that needs to be shared?
What is the ministry to which you are called which will change the world, sharing your talents, gifts, and love with
your neighbors?

Our Stewardship Campaign this year will focus on these stories — the ones inside you, the ones you are still
writing, and the ones we tell about those saints who have gone before us. Together we will "Tell Out Our Joy," in
stewardship this year. We are beneficiaries of those saints who go before us. Others before us built our cathedral
and tended it to leave in our care. Each generation has made offerings of time, talent, and treasure since Trinity’s
founding in 1870. And we do so in our own time. A significant part of our stewardship can continue even after
death, if we leave legacy gifts to our endowment. Just this week, that endowment is paying for a much-needed
refinishing of our cathedral doors.

This Saturday, at 9 am, we will have a seminar about planning for the disposition of your estate after death. It's a
hard thing to consider but an important one, regardless. At the seminar, which should last about two hours, we
will learn about structuring trusts and wills from preeminent lawyers in our area who focus on estate planning.
And yes, I do ask that you remember your parish in your estate plans. We continue to thrive because others have
done so. It is important we do so as well. We will also go over the importance or funeral planning as well, as a
part of your legacy. Please RSVP today by emailing the cathedral office.

We are all a part of the continuing story of God- the ongoing Creation of God’s Kingdom. As you pray about how
you will share your gifts with us this year and in the future, think about how God is calling you to tell out your
soul, to spread the Good News far and wide. Hear the stories that we share weekly throughout the campaign that
relate the creative spark in us with the ways in which we are called to serve God and love our neighbor.

Tell out my soul! The Greatness of the Lord!

Pax,

Tim+

Lay Leader Training Coming Soon
We are beginning to plan our next training for new crucifers, servers, intercessors, etc. The date and time is still

to be determined; however, please let us know if you or someone in your household would be interested in
training to become a lay leader at church. Email the office at info@trinityreno.org.

Adult Forums In Progress

Adult Forums continue this week at 10 am (between Sunday services) in the Bishop Lewis Chapel. This week's
topic is Resistant Practice.

The recommended reading is Faithful, Creative, Hopeful: Fifteen Theses for Christians in a Crisis-Shaped World by
Jesse A. Zink. The book is available here.

We hope you will join us!

Music Notes

Welcome, Jerrold!

Our own St. Cecilia Choir is so excited to be hosting a Welcome Reception for
Jerrold, our incoming Music Director, following the 11 am service on
Sunday, September 28 in the Parish Hall.

Members of the congregation are asked to bring a coffee hour potluck treat
already prepared in single servings, along with their warmest wishes for a
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successful start to Jerrold's ministry with the Trinity family.

Pipes on the River

On October 3 at 12 pm David Hatt, a favorite Pipes on the River guest organist from the Bay Area, will be
performing selections from the Leipzig Chorales by J. S. Bach. This all-Bach program commemorates the 275th
anniversary of Bach's death. Come and enjoy this concert that is open to the public, free of charge.

The Canon's Corner

Lord, help us to love as You love.
Give us hearts that are kind, open, and full of grace.
Teach us to see others through Your eyes. Amen.

In today’s world, it's easy to feel divided. Political tensions, cultural differences, and personal struggles often pull
us apart. As followers of Christ, we are called to love deeply, actively, and intentionally.

What is love? It's listening when it’s easier to argue, reaching out when it's easier to stay silent, forgiving when
the world says to hold a grudge and showing up for those the world overlooks.

Jesus loved those society rejected, and he calls us to do the same. Love isn’t passive. It's bold, generous, and
real.

It starts here. Our congregation is a sacred space. Let’s greet one another with warmth, support each other in
prayer, and let that love ripple outward into our homes, workplaces, and communities.

It's commitment. In a noisy world, love asks us to pause, reflect, and choose grace over anger, empathy over
indifference.

This week, Paul reminds us in 1 Timothy 6:6-19 that true wealth is found in godliness with contentment. We're
called but to pursue righteousness, faith, love, endurance, and gentleness. To be generous and ready to share,
storing up treasure in heaven and taking hold of the life that is truly life.

Jesus also tells the story of the rich man and Lazarus inLuke 16:19-31. The rich man lived in luxury while
Lazarus suffered at his gate. When both died, Lazarus was comforted, and the rich man tormented. The rich man
begged for relief and for Lazarus to warn his family but was told they already had the truth. They must choose to
live it.

Our Gospel reminds us: love isn’t just about words but how we treat others. The rich man didn’t harm Lazarus, he
ignored him. That silence had eternal weight.

As we gather for our first Common Table Wednesday night, let's remember Lazarus, open our eyes to those
around us who are hurting, lonely, or overlooked and let our love be active, generous, and real as we invite others
to The Common Table.

Let's be known by our love in every handshake, every shared meal, and every quiet prayer may we reflect the
love of Christ.

May we be people of open hearts and open hands.

May our love be loud in a quiet world.

May we see with Christ’s eyes, serve with His hands, and welcome with His grace.
And may The Common Table be a place where heaven touches earth. Amen.

Children, Youth, and Family Ministry at Trinity

This Week in Sunday School:

There will be no Sunday School Oct 5th or 12th for Fall Break.




The Trinity Youth would like to thank you for your support of their spaghetti dinner last Saturday.
We raised $1500 which will go towards our July 2026 trip to Honolulu for the west coast Episcopal Youth
Gathering.

Join us anytime, we always want to see you. Sunday School registration forms are always available downstairs in
the Sunday School area. There is also a PDF you can download and fill out on the Trinity Website at the bottom of
the page for Children’s Christian Formation. Please complete this release form before your child goes into class.
Link to Parent Release Form:
https://trinityreno.org/christian-education/childrens-christian-formation/

Ministry News

The Common Table

We're less than a week away from Trinity’s new monthly gathering called the Common Table. Come join us in the
Parish Hall on Wednesday, October 1st at 6:00. It's not too late to sign up for this potluck event. A sign-up
sheet is available in the tower foyer. We hope you can make this fun event!

Attendees should bring a dish corresponding to your last name below:
Appetizers - A-F

Mains - G-L

Sides - M-R

Desserts - S-Z

Note: This rotation will change every month. Dishes should be prepared and ready to go without using the
kitchen. The ovens will be available to keep mains warm.

Each dish should serve 8-10 people. Trinity will supply coffee/tea/juice. Attendees can bring their own wine/beer.
(No spirits allowed.) It would be helpful if you brought your own serving ware. Make sure you label all your items.
A sign-up sheet is available in the Tower Foyer. There will also be a sign-up sheet for hosts; please consider
hosting a future event.

We're still looking for hosts to help with Parish Hall set up, registration, and clean-up. Please contact Mikkel
Bassett at 214-769-4507, if you're interested in hosting October 1. No prior experience necessary.

Children and guests are welcome to come. There will be a cover charge of $3.00 to cover expenses, i.e., paper
plates, plastic wear, tablecloths, drinks, etc.

We hope you can make this fun event as we continue to develop community and fellowship at the Cathedral. See
you there!
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20s and 30s Group

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER
26TH
9:30-9 PM
All are welcome at God’s table

Please RSVP with Katherine by 9.22.2025

504.579.9007
please call or text for address

A Lot of Good Men September Lunch ‘ '

Saturday, September 27th
11:30 am

Famous Dave's

4925 Kietzke Lane

Contact Clyde at cnp_reno@yahoo.com to RSVP.
All the men of Trinity are automatically a part of this group. We want

to foster friendship and support for each other.

Centering Prayer Workshop



mailto:cnp_reno@yahoo.com

Contemplative Outreach of Northern Nevada presents:
Introductory Centering Prayer Workshop
October 4, 2025 - Trinity Episcopal Cathedral, Reno

Contemplative Outreach of Northern Nevada is presenting a free Introductory Centering Prayer Workshop. This
event will be hosted by Trinity Episcopal Cathedral in Reno, Nevada on Saturday, October 4 from 9am - 1pm
in the sanctuary.

The centering prayer workshop will teach a method of silent prayer that is rooted in the Christian contemplative
heritage. It is a gentle silent method of consenting to God’s presence and action within us. By taking time to “rest
in God” each day, we open ourselves to the gift of God’s presence. Come and learn more about this
transformational prayer practice.

The program includes talks by Contemplative Outreach presenters and instructional videos by Fr. Thomas
Keating, 0.C.S.0. Participants will practice Centering Prayer together and there will be time for questions and
discussion. The book Open Mind, Open Heart by Father Thomas Keating is the primary book for the course and
may be purchased at the workshop (cash only, subject to availability). Coffee and tea will be provided, and we
kindly ask that you please consider bringing a food item to share. The six additional follow-up sessions are offered
in person and on Zoom.

For more information about Centering Prayer and to register for this free workshop, please visit the Contemplate
Outreach of Northern Nevada website at connv.org, or email us at register@connv.org.

Divinely Fine Women - October 2025

% ) / Please join the Divinely Fine Women on Saturday, October 18, 2025 at 11:00
crene am at Yosh’s Unique Deli, 85 Foothill Road, Reno. Call Susan Lombardi at 775-
329-2044 to RSVP, or text or email Helen Wright at775-530-4602 or

\% hlwrno@gmail.com.

Women PLEASE NOTE THE START TIME OF 11:00 am (to avoid the busy lunch crowd).

The group is for women of the parish with its goal being to establish new and renew
old friendships within our church. Please come back if you attended in the past and come if you have not
attended or are new to the church. Please plan to come and spread the word.
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PLAN TODAY: Peace of Mind Tomorrow

ESTATE PLANNING SEMINAR
Saturday, September 27 - 9 AM to Noon in the parish hall

Refreshments served. Free admission.

Presenters include:
+ Steve Tackes, estate planning attorney with Kaempfer Crowell
* Reynolds Cafferata, estate planning attorney with Rodrguez, Honi, Choi & Cafferata LLP
* Dean Timothy Watt, Dean and Rector ol Trinity Cathedral

TOPICS INCLUDE:
Wills, trusts, durable powers of attorney and health care directives.
Do yvou need a will? A trust? Both?
What is probate?
How can I make charitable gifts from my estate?
What kind of plan do I need?

In addition to the presentation materials there will
be handouts and plenty of time for questions.

Please RSVP to the Trinity Episcopal Cathedral office.
200 Island Avenue, Reno, WY 89501

(773) 329-4279 - mmtyreno.org

Presented by the Trinity Endowment Committee,

Coffee Hour Food Sign Up

Greetings, 11 a.m. attendees! We need people to fill spots. Our signup sheet in the side chapel will be coming
soon, but in the interim, please contact Lori Voorhees by email or text to sign up for a date. Email is
rjllvoorhees@gmail.com, text is 530-519-4435.

We are still looking for coffee hour treats for October 5, October 26, November 16, November 23 and
November 30.

The coffee hour is a good time for fellowship which we believe is enhanced with some treats to enjoy. You don'’t
need to be a home baker, though such goodies are most welcome. Purchased food is totally fine. Contributions

must be finger food; that is, pre cut for easy consumption and clean up. You must take any leftovers home with
you since we have no capability to store them.

Here are some suggestions: crackers with cheese, salami, or other small savory items, bar cookies such as
brownies, cookies, doughnuts, muffins, mini muffins, small cinnamon rolls, pound cake or bundt cake, banana
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bread or other breads (all pre sliced).

Many thanks!

Membership News

Deaths

Dr. Wesley Hall, parishioner and husband of Annie Hall, died on August 31. The funeral service will take place on
Saturday, November 8 at 10 am at Trinity.

Do you have membership news to share?

If you would like to share tidings of a birth, marriage, or death in your family,
please email your news to info@trinityreno.org by 10 am Thursday
to be included in Friday's Carillon.

Around the Diocese
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17th ANNUAL

THE GREAT PADDLE

1"_ -

A 60-mile circumnavigation of Lake Tahoe®
by kayak to raise funds for Camp Galilee

*

EARLY OCTOBER 2025
in this unique annual fundraiser for Galilee, Executive Director Stuart Campbell
will circumnavigate Lake Tahoe by kayak.

Since the first Great Paddle in 2007, over $100,000 has been raised to support Galilee
programs and projects, including equipment purchases and the Campership Fund.

We are asking for sponsors to pledge per mile for the 60-mile kayak trip.
Please consider making a donation to this adventurous fundraiser!

IF you would ke to danate to The Great Paddie, please
(1) go to www.galileetahos.org and pay via Venmo or Paypal,
{2} Use your phone's camera to scan the R code,
(3)mail & check made aut to Galilee to P.0. Box 236, Glenbrook, NV 89413

Ahoy! | would like to sponsor Stuart in The Great Faddle.
Pledge per mile: §

Narme:

Email:

Phone:

Address:

City: State: Tip:

In Our Community




: Funds raised assist
Please Join Us! neighbors in need in

Carson City, Reno,

M Sparks & Washoe
4 County.
Programs supported:
Eviction Prevention
Utility Bill Payments

0 F TH E POO R© Homeless Services

-------------------------------

WA I_K Check In /Registration
8:30 am - 10:30 am

September 27, 2025 [PHEEEEny—"
9:00 am-11:00 am  Bestuie

ADA Accessible

Bishop Manogue R
Catholic High School [sisreirad
110 Bishop Manogue Dr. * Reno 501(c)(3) EIN: 93-4161396

: Scan QR Code to register,
" 2 donate or for more
d

information.

Prayer Concerns

Trinity Family and Friends
Sally, Elle, Luke, Glen, James, Jim, Nancy, Allyson, Julie, Jerrie, Emily, Ron; and in our Diocesan Cycle of Prayer,
we join the bishop in praying for St. Matthew/San Mateo, Las Vegas

John, Wesley, Alex

Stephanie and family, Annie and family, James and family

God of mercy and healing, you who hear the cries of those in need, receive these petitions of your people that all
who are troubled may know peace, comfort, and courage. Amen.

The prayer list is updated regularly. We pray for those in our church community
who are currently experiencing a health crisis.




Email prayerteam@trinityreno.org to let us know of your prayer request.

Healing Eucharist

Healing Eucharist is held every Wednesday at noon in the Bishop Lewis Chapel. During the service, the names of
those on the prayer list are read aloud and those wishing to be anointed with oil may come forward or may be
anointed on behalf of someone else. All are welcome to attend.

Four Steps for Submitting Items to the Carillon

Wondering how to get Trinity news and happenings into the Carillon? Here’s what to do:

1. Write the information the way you‘d like it to appear in the Carillon. Although we will edit submissions as
needed, it's very helpful to get items that are fully written out.

2. If you'd like a graphic or photo to go with your submission, please send the graphic or photo as an attachment
to the email. This makes it much easier to include than if you embed the image in the email itself.

3. Email your submission to the Trinity office: info@trinityreno.org.

4. Mind the weekly deadline: 2 p.m. Wednesday for the Friday Carillon.

The Vestry

2026 - Bruce Bethke (Junior Warden), Mikkel Bassett, Kathryn Landreth, Ann Morgan (Clerk)
2027 - Margaret Brown (Senior Warden), Rebecca Dixon, Aaron Koning, Eric Nummela

2028 - Josette Dornoff, Katherine Mahannah, Gary Warren, Nan Marie Wollam

Youth Representative: Josephine Flocchini

Heavenly Father, give our wardens and vestry a daily renewal of your presence, uphold them with your peace, a
peace that passes all understanding, enlighten them with your word, and strengthen them with your grace. Amen.

Worship With Us Online

Sunday worship at 11:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGYbPbauG4TbNTpgnZpGFfw

Weekend Ministers

Altar Guild: Ann Crase, Dave Bennum, Darla Garey-Sage, Sharla Scott

Saturday at 5 pm: Dean Timothy Watt preaching and presiding. Barbara Marquand, Mimi Butler, Lectors; Julie
Martinson, Intercessor; Susan Lombardi, EM.

Sunday at 7:30 am: Dean Timothy Watt preaching and presiding. Betsy Bethke, Server/Crucifer; Russ Eldridge,
Lector/Intercessor; Julie Brown, Joe Nishikida, Ushers.

Sunday at 9 am: Dean Timothy Watt preaching, Canon Diana Turner presiding. Grayden Kuhn, Crucifer; Ada
Koning, Server; Everly Brown, Intercessor; Olivia Flocchini, Natalie Humphries, EMs; the Flocchini family, Ushers.
Sunday at 11 am: Dean Timothy Watt preaching, Canon Diana Turner presiding. Lisa Otterson, Server/Crucifer;
Nancy Petersen, Nan Marie Wollam, Lectors; Kurt Mische, Intercessor; Juliette Leneaux, Cathy Brewster, EMs;
Ron Wolff, Laura Dilley, Ushers.

Statistics From Last Week

Attendance for 5 pm service: 33
Attendance for 7:30 am service: 23
Attendance for 9 am service: 50
Attendance for 11 am service: 81
YouTube views of Sunday service: 27
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Weekly Prayer

In our Diocesan Cycle of Prayer we pray for:
St. Matthew/San Mateo, Las Vegas

In our Anglican Communion we pray for:
Province of the Episcopal Church of Sudan

The Lessons Appointed for Use on
the Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost

The Collect

O God, you declare your almighty power chiefly in showing mercy and pity: Grant us the fullness of your grace,
that we, running to obtain your promises, may become partakers of your heavenly treasure; through Jesus Christ
our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.

The First Lesson: Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15

The word that came to Jeremiah from the Lord in the tenth year of King Zedekiah of Judah, which was the
eighteenth year of Nebuchadrezzar. At that time the army of the king of Babylon was besieging Jerusalem, and
the prophet Jeremiah was confined in the court of the guard that was in the palace of the king of Judah, where
King Zedekiah of Judah had confined him.

Jeremiah said, The word of the Lord came to me: Hanamel son of your uncle Shallum is going to come to you and
say, "Buy my field that is at Anathoth, for the right of redemption by purchase is yours." Then my cousin
Hanamel came to me in the court of the guard, in accordance with the word of the Lord, and said to me, "Buy my
field that is at Anathoth in the land of Benjamin, for the right of possession and redemption is yours; buy it for
yourself." Then I knew that this was the word of the Lord.

And I bought the field at Anathoth from my cousin Hanamel, and weighed out the money to him, seventeen
shekels of silver. I signed the deed, sealed it, got witnesses, and weighed the money on scales. Then I took the
sealed deed of purchase, containing the terms and conditions, and the open copy; and I gave the deed of
purchase to Baruch son of Neriah son of Mahseiah, in the presence of my cousin Hanamel, in the presence of the
witnesses who signed the deed of purchase, and in the presence of all the Judeans who were sitting in the court
of the guard. In their presence I charged Baruch, saying, Thus says the Lord of hosts, the God of Israel: Take
these deeds, both this sealed deed of purchase and this open deed, and put them in an earthenware jar, in order
that they may last for a long time. For thus says the Lord of hosts, the God of Israel: Houses and fields and
vineyards shall again be bought in this land.

The Response: Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16
1 He who dwells in the shelter of the Most High, *
abides under the shadow of the Almighty.

2 He shall say to the Lord,
"You are my refuge and my stronghold, *
my God in whom I put my trust."”

3 He shall deliver you from the snare of the hunter *
and from the deadly pestilence.

4 He shall cover you with his pinions,
and you shall find refuge under his wings; *
his faithfulness shall be a shield and buckler.

5 You shall not be afraid of any terror by night, *
nor of the arrow that flies by day;

6 Of the plague that stalks in the darkness, *
nor of the sickness that lays waste at mid-day.

14 Because he is bound to me in love,
therefore will I deliver him; *
I will protect him, because he knows my Name.

15 He shall call upon me, and I will answer him; *
I am with him in trouble;
I will rescue him and bring him to honor.




16 With long life will I satisfy him, *
and show him my salvation.

The Epistle: 1 Timothy 6:6-19

There is great gain in godliness combined with contentment; for we brought nothing into the world, so that we
can take nothing out of it; but if we have food and clothing, we will be content with these. But those who want to
be rich fall into temptation and are trapped by many senseless and harmful desires that plunge people into ruin
and destruction. For the love of money is a root of all kinds of evil, and in their eagerness to be rich some have
wandered away from the faith and pierced themselves with many pains.

But as for you, man of God, shun all this; pursue righteousness, godliness, faith, love, endurance, gentleness.
Fight the good fight of the faith; take hold of the eternal life, to which you were called and for which you made
the good confession in the presence of many witnesses. In the presence of God, who gives life to all things, and
of Christ Jesus, who in his testimony before Pontius Pilate made the good confession, I charge you to keep the
commandment without spot or blame until the manifestation of our Lord Jesus Christ, which he will bring about at
the right time-- he who is the blessed and only Sovereign, the King of kings and Lord of lords. It is he alone who
has immortality and dwells in unapproachable light, whom no one has ever seen or can see; to him be honor and
eternal dominion. Amen.

As for those who in the present age are rich, command them not to be haughty, or to set their hopes on the
uncertainty of riches, but rather on God who richly provides us with everything for our enjoyment. They are to do
good, to be rich in good works, generous, and ready to share, thus storing up for themselves the treasure of a
good foundation for the future, so that they may take hold of the life that really is life.

The Gospel: Luke 16:19-31

Jesus said, "There was a rich man who was dressed in purple and fine linen and who feasted sumptuously every
day. And at his gate lay a poor man named Lazarus, covered with sores, who longed to satisfy his hunger with
what fell from the rich man's table; even the dogs would come and lick his sores. The poor man died and was
carried away by the angels to be with Abraham. The rich man also died and was buried. In Hades, where he was
being tormented, he looked up and saw Abraham far away with Lazarus by his side. He called out, ‘Father
Abraham, have mercy on me, and send Lazarus to dip the tip of his finger in water and cool my tongue; for I am
in agony in these flames.” But Abraham said, ‘Child, remember that during your lifetime you received your good
things, and Lazarus in like manner evil things; but now he is comforted here, and you are in agony. Besides all
this, between you and us a great chasm has been fixed, so that those who might want to pass from here to you
cannot do so, and no one can cross from there to us.’ He said, ‘Then, father, I beg you to send him to my father's
house-- for I have five brothers-- that he may warn them, so that they will not also come into this place of
torment.” Abraham replied, ‘They have Moses and the prophets; they should listen to them.’ He said, ‘No, father
Abraham; but if someone goes to them from the dead, they will repent.” He said to him, ‘If they do not listen to
Moses and the prophets, neither will they be convinced even if someone rises from the dead.””

Optional parts of the readings are set off in square brackets. The Bible texts of the Old Testament, Epistle and Gospel
lessons are from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright 1989 by the Division of Christian Education of the
National Council of the Churches of Christ in the USA, and used by permission.

The Collects, Psalms and Canticles are from the Book of Common Prayer, 1979.

From The Lectionary Page: http://lectionarypage.net
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